Town of Stratton Selectmen's Meeting

October 2, 2014

Members present: Selectmen – Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci; Clerk - Kent Young; Treasurer – Candie Bernard; Road Crew – Stuart Chapin; and Insurance Agent - Francis Settanni. Selectman, Larry Bills was available by phone.

The meeting came to order at 1:30p.m.

Personnel Issues: Francis Settanni presented various Health Plans available to the Town beginning Dec 1, 2014, when the current plan expires and Health Insurance will only be available on Vermont Health Connect. The Selectmen narrowed down a choice of plans to the Blue Cross Blue Shield Bronze Plan with an HRA account or a supplemented Blue Cross Blue Shield Platinum (BCBS) plan both with similar benefits to the current MVP health plan currently covering Town employees. Mr. Settanni presented an analysis of each plan. This analysis indicated that the Bronze Plan with the HRA offered a low risk for exceeding the cost of the Platinum plan, while the potential savings to the Town could be substantial. Following a discussion, Greg Marcucci moved to purchase the BCBS Bronze plan with full HRA coverage and to hire Francis Settanni to enroll employees into Vermont Health Connect for this plan. Chris Liller second and Larry Bills voted by phone – all concurred.

Adjourn: Greg Marcucci motioned to adjourn at 2:20p.m.. Chris Liller seconded. All were in favor and the meeting adjourned.

Minutes by:

David Kent Young

Town Clerk